

IRO-3827

30 January 2014

Hayley Adams

Via: fvi-request-1360-bcb83ede@requests.fvi.org.nz

Dear Ms Adams

Request for information held by the WCC Trauma Intelligence Group.

Thank you for your emailed request to the Council received via the fyi website on 11 December 2013 in which you requested any information held by the WCC Trauma Intelligence Group which relates to sexual violence and alcohol.

Your request was forwarded to the Issues Resolution Office to collate and respond.

In order to clarify, the group you are referring to is the Wellington Trauma Intelligence Group as opposed to the WCC Trauma Intelligence Group as stated in your request. The Wellington Trauma Intelligence Group comprises of a number of health and emergency service agencies and was established to look at trauma intelligence to inform the development of strategy and interventions to reduce alcohol related injuries and offending in Wellington City.

I understand that my colleague Giselle Bareta, Senior Service Development Projects & Planning Advisor, discussed your request for information with you on 11 December 2013 and provided you with a copy of 'The Right Mix: Alcohol Management Snapshot as at 20 June 2013'. This document contains information provided by the NZ Police in relation to sexual assaults. The document is available on the Council's website via the following link: http://wellington.govt.nz/~/media/have-your-say/publicinput/files/consultations/2013/07-the-right-mix/snapshot.pdf

I can advise that the Council does not hold any additional information in relation to sexual violence and alcohol.

In addition, any information coordinated by the Wellington Trauma Intelligence Group is owned by the agency which generated it. As such, you may wish to approach the NZ Police in relation to further information relating to sexual violence and alcohol.

> P +64 4 499 4444 F +64 4 801 3138

Wellington.govt.nz

Should you have any further questions please contact me.







Yours sincerely

Ian Hunter

Issues Resolution Officer Wellington City Council
Ph: (04) 803 8315
Fax: (04) 801 3048
Email: ian.hunter@wcc.govt.nz